## August 4, 2011 Sacramento Valley Buckeye Club Board Meeting Minutes

Location: MVP Sports Bar

Time 7:00

Present: Sharon Johnson, Disa Banker, Stephanie Gaiser, Barry Moenter filling in for

Ramona Moenter.

Absent: Ralph Cornwell, Gary Penwell, Sara Moenter

Secretary's report was approved as published online.

Treasurer report as of Aug 4, 2011: Checking 4285.62 Savings 9927.00

Scholarship Recipients:

Graham Lyon - \$1000. Kelly Hagar - \$600. Natalie White - \$500.

## Old Business:

The business meeting was held at MVP so the club could discuss the possibility of holding game watches for the up coming football season at MVP. We talked with the new owner and discussed the menu, having enough wait staff on hand, and making a contribution to the club's Scholarship fund. MVP will get back to us on the Scholarship contribution. They will continue to allow us to decorate the viewing area on game days. The club needs to try to stay in one area of the upstairs on days when there aren't enough people to fill both rooms.

The kickoff party will be August 27 at the Moenter's house from 1-4 P.M. RSVP by 8/25. Bring a side dish/dessert to share. An evite will be sent out to members and they can RSVP to Ramona from there. Bring swim suits and BYOB.

Big Ten Bowling -8/28 and is \$12.00/person. RSVP by 8/25. There is an evite sent out for this function too.

Quote on Merchandise: for 4 colors in the logo the cost is \$495. It was agreed to do the 4 color design.

Disa Banker submitted the club's Events and Activities for the Outstanding Club and Society Award to Kimberly Lowe at the Alumni office. We are waiting for the results.

Continued...

New Business:

ALC in Columbus Sept 23. Only two people can attend this year from each club. Sharon Johnson will represent the Sacramento Valley club this year.

Summer Survey will be sent with the Newsletter.

College Night: Will be at SJUSD at Rio Americano High School on Monday, Oct 3 from 6-8 P.M.

Sacramento Pancreatic Cancer 5K on Saturday, Nov. 5, 2011.

Holiday Auction: Thursday, Dec. 8, 2011

Barry will check with St John's Lutheran Church as a possible location for the event this year. Stephanie will check with Plates as a possible caterer for the event.

**Donation Letters** 

Disa handed out letters to members seeking donations from businesses in the area for the silent auction at the Holiday Party in December.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:45.

The next meeting will be Nov 3, 2011. Location to be announced.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sharonlee Johnson Secretary